

Town of Milford BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS WASTEWATER TREATMENT FACILITY P.O. BOX 644

MILFORD, MA 01757-0644

Milford Sewer Disposal Plant Tel. (508) 473-2054 • Office Tel. (508) 478-0059

Richard J. Cenedella Commissioner

> Thomas Morelli Commissioner

John Mainini Director of Operations/ Superintendent Rudolph V. Lioce III Commissioner

John Consigli Admin, Assistant

MILFORD BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS MINUTES

September 26, 2017

The Sewer Commissioners Meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. in room #14 of the Milford Town Hall.

Present:

W

Rudy Lioce - Chairman
Richard Cenedella - Commissioner
Thomas Morelli - Commissioner
John Mainini - Superintendent
Amanda Cavaliere - Tata & Howard
Steve Landry - Tata & Howard
Bob Poxon - G&H
Kevin Rudden-Town Crier
John Consigli-Administrative Assistant

The Bills and Payroll were signed by the Board.

A motion to approve the August 22, 2017 Meeting Minutes was made by Mr. Morelli, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

A motion was by Mr. Morelli to approve and sign Bill Schedule #1 in the amount of \$196,080. to Hart Engineering for the Sludge Handling Facility, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

Mr. Cenedella made a motion to have the next Sewer Commissioner's Meeting on October 24, 2017 in Room 14 at 6:00 P.M., seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

A motion was made to appoint Aldore Tetreault & Sons as a licensed FY2018 Drain Layer for Town of Milford, Milford Wastewater Treatment Plant, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

Mr. Morelli made a motion to approve The Definitive PRD Plans for Bear Hill Village, which is comprised of 147 Single Condominium Units off Casey Drive, pending Mr. Mainini and Tata & Howard are satisfied with the final details of the plan, then a letter will be sent to Milford Planning Board, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce

Mr. Morelli made a motion to approve (1) 2017 Sewer Use Abatement and send a letter to the Finance Director, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

Mr. Cenedella made a motion to approve (18) FY2018 Sewer Use Abatements and send a letter to the Finance Director, seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

Mr. Cenedella made a motion to approve (2) FY2018 Sewer Use Denials, seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

The Application before the Hopedale Building Department has been approved for the Sludge Handling Facility. Ongoing discussions are taking place with Hart Engineering, but it is indicated that with winter on the way, they may not want to resume the project until March of 2018.

The contractor for Stoneridge on Cedar Street broke a forced main in the street on Monday. Mr. Mainini has had several meetings with the contractor doing the work, with another meeting scheduled for Thursday, September 27, 2017.

At 6:30 P.M., Mr. Cenedella made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

Respectfully Submitted,

John Consigli Administrative Assistant